


Students must have the opportunity to appeal a decision. Appeals will be heard in the 
Faculty/School where the student is registered, in accordance with the Senate Policy on Faculty 
Jurisdiction with Respect to Student Appeals of Academic Decisions and Appendix B of this 
policy.  
 
If the decision made by an instructor is appealed, it will be appealed to the Faculty/School 
representatives designated for hearing appeals (e.g., an Associate Dean). 
 
If  the decision made by the Faculty/School representative is appealed, it will be appealed through 
a committee established by the Faculty/School.  
 
If the decision made by the committee established by the Faculty/School is appealed, it will be 
appealed to the University Student Appeal Board (USAB).  
 
The first appeal of an academic-integrity decision shall always be a hearing de novo. 
 
Any subsequent appeal, whether at the Faculty committee level or at the University Student 
Appeal Board, will take the form of a review of the earlier decision; it will not be a hearing de 
novo. The grounds of appeal must be based on: 

�x a failure to follow the rules or regulations by the relevant decision-making 
body/person; or 

�x a failure to follow the rules of natural justice (see page 6); or 
�x a violation of University policies; or 
�x a decision made that is not found to be reasonable*. 

 
If, in the course of a subsequent appeal (i.e. any appeal beyond the first), new information 
relevant to the matter is brought forward, the matter must be referred back to the original 
decision maker to start anew. 
 
* As stated on page 11 of the Senate Policy on Student Appeals, Rights, and Discipline, “reasonable” in 


	The following amendments (in italics and bolded) are recommended to be made to Section 4.4 of the Senate Policy on Academic Integrity Procedures – Requirements of Faculties and Schools:



